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May 28, 2020 

Dear ROISD Parents and Guardians, 

We understand the challenging circumstances you are experiencing and wanted you to know your 

household may be eligible to receive Pandemic Electronic Benefit Transfer (P-EBT) benefits to buy food from 

any retailer that accepts the Texas Lone Star Card.   
 

P-EBT is a one-time benefit of up to $285 and will be issued on an EBT card to assist families during this 

unanticipated school closure.  
 

Children up to 21 years old who are certified for free or reduced-price meals at school in Texas during the 

2019-20 school year and all children who attend a school that offers free meals to all students (Community 

Eligibility Provision or Provision 2) are eligible to receive P-EBT benefits. Students that are enrolled in Red 

Oak High School will not be eligible for this benefit, since Red Oak High School does not participate in the 

National School Lunch Program. 
 

Families who received SNAP benefits for the month of March 2020 and have children 5-18 years old as of 

May 17, 2020, do not need to apply for those children. These families will receive P-EBT benefits on their 

current Lone Star Card by May 22. No further action is required of you. 
 

Families with children up to 21 years old who are certified to receive free or reduced-price meals during the 

2019-20 school year need to apply for P-EBT. (This includes families who received SNAP benefits for the 

month of March 2020 and have children under 5 and between 19 and 21.) These families will need to apply 

for P-EBT benefits online. Eligible families will receive a school email with a link to the P-EBT application the 

first week of June. You will have until June 30, 2020 to complete the application. Once approved, a P-EBT 

card will be mailed to your household. 
 

Please refer to the “How to Apply for P-EBT” handout for more information about the application process 

and what information you will need to provide.   
 

You will have one year, from the date the benefits were issued, to use your P-EBT food benefits. P-EBT 

benefits are non-transferrable.  
 

We trust this benefit will prove helpful. For more information, please visit hhs.texas.gov/PEBT.  A P-EBT call 

center will be available in June when the application is available. The phone number will be included in the 

information we send you with the application link. 

 

Sincerely, 

Brenda Sanford 
Red Oak ISD Superintendent  

https://hhs.texas.gov/services/health/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-covid-19-information-texans/pandemic-ebt-p-ebt-due-covid-19

